
Sometime between Monday, April 1 and the afternoon of Wednesday, April 3, 2019 a hot water pipe broke in the 
basement storage area of the Supreme Court of the United States Library. Over 30 shelves of FDLP documents were 
waterlogged. 

By following our approved disaster response plan and working with library staff and court employees we were able to 
immediately begin rescue operations. 

Although more than a 1,000 government documents were lost we successfully remediated over 2,000 government 

documents, ensuring the continued availability of these resources.

Disaster Strikes:

Plan ahead for a disaster:  Having an established disaster plan 
and the necessary supplies at hand will allow your library to 
respond efficiently. Useful planning resources may be found at 
the NEDCC and from ALA/CORE (ALCTS). 

React quickly:  Once discovered wet documents need to be 
removed as soon as possible to prevent damage to any nearby 
unaffected document.  Paper documents are like sponges and 
moisture will quickly migrate from wet to dry items on a shelf. 

Utilize all staff: There is a lot to be done and 
your disaster plan should already have staff 
assigned to pull material, arrange items for air 
drying and to track discarded  documents. 

Supreme Court of the United States Library 
1 First Street, N.E.

Washington, DC. 20543

https://www.nedcc.org/free-resources/dplan-artsready-2.0-online-disaster-planning-tool/prr-library
https://www.ala.org/alcts/resources/preserv/disasterclear
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